
Sheriff J. Al Cannon, Jr., County of Charleston, South Carolina  

Charleston County Sheriff’s Office 
Law Enforcement Center 

3691 Leeds Avenue 

North Charleston, South Carolina 29405 

 

   
 

Captain Roger Antonio 

Public Information Officer 

Office: (843) 554-2444 

Fax: (843) 529-5344 

rantonio@charlestoncounty.org 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE  
 

January 26, 2018 

For Immediate Release: 

 

 

Suspicious Package 

 
(James Island, SC) On January 26, 2018 shortly after 9:00 p.m., at the Circle K at 897 Folly Rd., 

James Island., subjects notified Charleston County Sheriff’s Deputies about a jar that they located 

containing a liquid with a wick protruding from the lid.  The subjects turned the jar over to deputies, 

and advised the deputies that they located the jar inside a residence.  As a precautionary measure, 

deputies evacuated the Circle K.  At this time there is no indication that the item poses an 

immediate threat.  The Explosives Ordnance team and Detectives responded to the scene to 

investigate the matter.   

 

This is an active investigation. 
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